DERRY HIGHWAY SAFETY COMMITTEE Minutes for January 20, 2011



Committee Member	Present	Absent
Tom Caron, Chairman	X	
Alan Côté, DPW	X	
Ed Garone, Derry Police	X	
George Klauber, Derry Fire Dept.		X
Jane Simard, Derry School Dept.		X
Steve Wallack		X
Grant Benson Jr		X
Randall Chase		X
Albert Dimmock	X	
Mike Houghton		X
Patti Doyle (School Dept Alt)	X	
Vern Thomas (Police Alt)		X
Jayne Gagnon (Fire Alt)		X
Mike Fowler (DPW Alt)		X

A monthly meeting of the Derry Highway Safety Committee was held Thursday, January 20, 2011 at the Derry Municipal Building Center. The meeting was called to order at 9:00 am.

Approval of Minutes

Alan Cote made a motion to accept the December 16, 2010 as amended.

Seconded by Al Dimmock. Motion passed.

Abstained: Edward Garone, Patti Doyle

OLD BUSINESS

Al Dimmock – Request for "No Parking" along High St opposite Everett St

Alan Cote stated that he has driven High St and hasn't seen anyone parking opposite Everett St.

Al Dimmock stated that a contractor was parked on High St the other day and he asked him to park along the Maple Street side of the property. The contractor moved his vehicle that day however the next day another contractor was parked on High St making it difficult for motorists to pass. In the interest of safety, he would like to request that the Committee consider his request for No Parking along High St across from Everett St. Motorists coming out of Everett St need to pull way up to have adequate site distance to turn onto High St.

Alan Cote made a motion to have "No Parking" along the easterly side of High St from the intersection of Maple for a distance of 250 feet in a southerly direction.

Seconded by Edward Garone MOTION PASSED

NEW BUSINESS

Edward Garone - Frost Rd @ South Range 4-way Stop

Chief Garone received a neighborhood request to consider making a 4-Way Stop at Frost Rd @ South Range.

To be discussed at the next the February 17, 2011 meeting.

OTHER BUSINESS

Alan Cote made a motion to adjourn at 9:24am. Seconded by: Edward Garone

MOTION-PASSED

Next Meeting is Thursday - February 17, 2011

Respectfully, Sharon Trenholm, Recording Clerk